“Bay Breeze Point Homeowners Association Newsletter”


January 2010
Note:
This Newsletter Covers the Mayor's Ocean 


View Task Force Meeting only.
Mayor’s Ocean View Task Force: The January meeting was held on January 28th.  A meeting summary follows:

· 1st Bay Development -- Redevelopment of the area between 1st Bay and 2nd Bay running from Ocean View Ave to Pretty Lake has been in the planning stages since 2006.  The developer has now refined his plans working with the City and should be ready to move forward within the next few years using a phased approach.  Plans to date would enhance the area and provide new retail along Ocean View Ave with living areas above.
· Ramada Site -- The old Ocean View Ramada Inn across from the public/city beach has been purchased by the City of Norfolk.  Plans call for removing the old buildings and make the area available for redevelopment.  Redevelopment plans are unknown at this time.

· Naval Artifact for Ocean View -- The Navy's museum is working with the City of Norfolk in identifying some artifacts that depict Ocean View's military contributions so they can be placed in Ocean View and enjoyed by all.

· East Beach Shoppes (just across Shore Drive from East Beach's entrance on Pleasant Ave) -- Harris Teeter is still a possible anchor store for the redevelopment of this area and is actively working with the property owner.  Harris Teeter's current plan call for a "Coastal Store" concept with about 45,000 sqft.  The owner would also update the existing facilities and may add a professional office building.  This initiative is still in the early proposal stage.
· Police Report -- Property crime in our area has increased while violent crime has decreased.  Property crime increases involve auto break ins and some homes.  Home property crimes have normally occurred during the day when no one is home while auto property crimes normally occur between 11 PM and 3 AM.  Police officials stressed the need to keep your valuables out of sight and if you see anything that doesn't look right call them.  

· Beach Encroachment -- Norfolk's task force to look at beach and dune encroachment has completed it task and has presented their recommendations.  One of their recommendations involved a new "Beach and Dune Encroachment Policy", which is posted on our community website.  Norfolk is allowing some encroachment as long as it passes both the City's environmental and building departments reviews.  One of the items stressed by Norfolk relates to not blocking views, e.g., if a walkover to the beach is requested, it should be ground level without railings so that beach views are not blocked.   
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